
Trevallyn Primary School 

Department for Education, 

Children and Young People 

TOPICS 17 

11 November 2022 

FROM  THE PRINCIPAL 

UPCOMING EVENTS 
 

 

Monday 14 November 

Cataract Gorge Excursion (1-2 OC, 1-2N, 1-2C) 
 

Monday 14 November 

Kinder Orientation Session 
 

Tuesday 15 November 

Grade 6 Transition at Riverside High School 
 

Wednesday 16 November 

Tasmania Zoo Excursion (Kinder) 
  

Thursday 17 November 

Cataract Gorge Excursion (1-2RM, 1-2H) 

Nude Food Day 
 

Monday 21 November 

Kinder Orientation Session 
 

Wednesday 23 November 

Grade 6 Orientation Day 

(Riverside High School) 

Grade 6 Parent Information Evening  

(Riverside High School) 
 

Thursday 24 November 

Schools Triathlon Challenge 

School Association Meeting 
 

Friday 25 November 

Dance Fever Performance 
 

Monday 28 November  

Treetops Adventure Excursion (Grade 6) 
 

Tuesday 29 November 

Athletics Carnival (Kinder - Grade 2)  
 

Wednesday 30 November 

Esk Band End of Year Performance 

(continuing players only) 
 

 

 

TERM DATES 2022 

Term 4 

Monday 17 October - Wednesday 21 December 

Trevallyn Primary School 

What a week! 

As we continue our work through Term 4, we continue to 

focus on our connections to learning. During the Student 

Free Day last week, teachers unpacked students results 

from our recent PAT (Progressive Achievement Test). 

Teachers identified strengths in reading and numeracy and 

compared this to other evidence of learning. Here are 

some things that we noticed: 
 

• Student Achievement in Reading remains significantly 

high overall. 

• Most students demonstrated Growth (at least a years’ 

worth of Growth) in reading 

• Reading and Mathematics Growth, in some areas, was 

‘patchy’. Noticeably as students move through Primary 

School particularly the transition from Year 4 through 

to Year 6. 
 

Now we know this, what next? 

Over the next two weeks we will continue to analyse 

students achievements (Evidence of Learning) over the 

year, examine the Student Wellbeing Data and identify and 

share the successes of our work, areas of continual 

improvement and bring this together for reports and 

planning our focus for next year. This includes gaining 

understandings through the students’ eyes. We will work 

with focus groups of students and unpack their thinking 

about what works for their learning and what 

 are opportunities for future learning.  



FROM THE PRINCIPAL.. 

Did you hear  

Oh dear! Our Inquiries this term are having a HUGE impact on our Bush. Last week you might have heard 400 

passionate students chanting ‘SAVE OUR BUSH’. This was in response to the provocation and question set by the Year 

1/2 teachers. Provocations are artifacts, experiences or questions set to engage students to think and be curious about 

the BIG IDEA of their Inquiry.  
 

All classes are unpacking the Inquiry Lens of Sustainability. Teachers have worked with our Quality Teaching Coach 

unpacking the cycle of Inquiry so that we are responding to children’s thinking, and making links to the Learning Areas 

(English, Science, HASS and Mathematics) to develop new understandings. Keep an eye out for “What’s Popping” as we 

are hearing what is happening in classes around the school. 
 

A HUGE thank you!!! 

With Be Brave and Shave, Sporting Competitions and many more activities across the school. I wanted to extend a 

huge thank you to our volunteers, teachers, supporters and especially our students. We are always in awe of our 

student’s willingness to represent our school, families and community. It is lovely to see the passion they have for their 

interests and school.  
 

All of these events do not happen without the incredible support from our teachers, admin team, School Association 

and many volunteers who spend HOURS making these experiences happen for our children.  
 

Also, a HUGE thank you to our Outside Hours School Care and entire community for you support on Wednesday. I 

personally appreciated everyone who offered their support and collected children early. It really highlights how 

wonderful our community is, how positive you are about the work we do and your understanding that sits behind this. 

It is a truly positive way of working together. THANK YOU 



Over the next two weeks: 

As always please keep your eye out for important messaging.  

• 2023 Kindergarten Orientation sessions  

• Year 1/2 Excursion  

• Year 6 RHS Transition  

• Nude Food Day  

• Year 5 Activity Day / Launceston College  

• P-2 Assembly 

• School Association Meeting 

• Dance Fever 
 

Important! Road Safety Message for everyone. 

Please remember to ALWAYS cross at the school crossing with Tony. We understand that drop off and pick up can 

be tricky to navigate, so please make sure you: 

• Keep the DROP and GO moving! DO NOT PARK AND HOLD TRAFFIC UP 

• Remember to ALWAYS cross at the crossing 

• Never duck across the road in a different spot 

• Model safe road behaviours to all our students 

• Ensure you and your children are always safe at this time 
 

Mornings  

As our days are longer, please remember that Duty of Care for the beginning of the day is at 8:30 am. Children should 

arrive to school after this time. Once they arrive, they can drop off their bags to their classroom, check in with their 

teacher and get ready for learning which begins at 9:00 am.  
 

*Please do not drop children off prior to 8:30 am.* 
 

Thanks Trevallyn!  

 
 

Louise Corrigan 

Principal 

Trevallyn Primary School 

FROM THE PRINCIPAL.. 

Term 1 

Wednesday, 8 February to Wednesday, 5 April 

Easter Break:  Friday, 7 April - Tuesday, 25 April 

Student Free Days:Tuesday 7 February, Thursday 6 April 

Term 2 Wednesday, 26 April to Friday, 7 July 

 Term 3 
Tuesday, 25 July to Friday, 29 September 

Student Free Day: Monday 24 July 

Term 4 
Monday, 16 October to Thursday, 21 December 

Student Free Day: Friday, 3 November 

TERM DATES 2023 



BE BRAVE AND SHAVE 

Many, many thanks to our brave and caring students along with Mrs Clarke and Ms Corrigan who shaved or cut their 

hair to fundraise for CanTeen. 
 

Mr Clyde’s barber shop were amazing. Sam, Sacha and Will also came back to school to do some tidy-ups. Tania 

Hawke and Ivy Lake also get a special mention. My shout-out for Ivy the event did not do her justice! Ivy was also a 

school leader when she was in Grade 6 and contributed in many ways to our school and community. Thank you to Ivy 

and Sam for still holding the values of helping others! 
 

The event raised $15, 000 and is still going. This is a tremendous amount. Congratulations to everyone in making our 

school a ‘cut above the rest’”! 



DANCE PARTY 

On Thursday 3 November The School Association hosted a Dance Party for the students and parenting networking 

event at Riverside High School. The response to the event was overwhelming with around 200 students attending.  

The kids had a fantastic time dancing, doing the limbo, and playing games with DJ Dan while the adults enjoyed getting 

to know each other and refreshments on the oval. We look forward to hosting more events like this in future and 

thank everyone for their support.  

Lisa Peachey 

Treasurer 





BASKETBALL TOURNAMENT - GRADE 3/4 

We had 4 Grade 3/4 basketball teams compete in the Basketball Tasmania Tournament. It was great to see so many 

students sign up and have a go at the tournament. The improvement was clear throughout the tournament, and it was 

great to see some excellent sportsmanship. All teams managed to win at least one game and should be really proud of 

their effort! Well done to the division 1 team for qualifying for the state tournament in December! 



Trevallyn Primary School 

CONTACT DETAILS 

55 Gorge Road 

Trevallyn  Tas  7250  

Phone  03 6331 9657  

Email  trevallyn.primary@decyp.tas.gov.au 

Web  https://trevallynprimary.education.tas.edu.au/ 

 

ARE YOU MISSING SOMETHING?  

PLEASE CONTACT THE OFFICE TO CLAIM YOUR MISSING ITEMS 

DANCE PARTY SWIMMING CARNIVAL LOST PROPERTY BOX 

SPORT AT TREVALLYN 

North v Northwest 

Congratulations to all students who were selected to compete in the LSSSA North v Northwest competition at the 

end of Term 3. Teams travelled to the Northwest to compete in Netball, Football, Soccer and Hockey. We were 

proud to have students selected to these sports and represent the school in an outstanding way. They had a 

wonderful time and enjoyed the high quality competition. Well done everyone! 

EC Cross Country 

Tuesday 8 November was the day for our Kinder to Grade 2 students to run their Cross Country! In hot conditions 

the students did an amazing job. The encouragement and effort for the carnival was excellent and students finished 

their race with smiles on their tired faces. I would like to pass on a very big thanks to so many grown ups coming 

along to support students, it was great to see! 

State Athletics 

Congratulations to the 12 Grade 3 - 6 students who competed in the PSSST State Athletics Competition representing 

the LSSSA. It is a wonderful achievement to be selected into an event like this. I would like to pass on a huge 

congratulations to several students who placed so highly in the state event. A special congratulations to Archie, 

Harrison, Paddy, River, Sierra, Max and Lucy for earning top 3 finishes in their events. A special thanks to parents and 

carers for taking students along to this wonderful event! 

Zac Vedovelli 

HPE Teacher 

URGENT - CANTEEN VOLUNTEERS NEEDED 

 

 

 

Do you have time to help out in our canteen Wednesday 

to Friday between 9.00am and 1.00pm? Please contact 

the school office on 6331 9657 to register your interest. 

https://trevallynps.schoolzineplus.com/_image/media/429/volunteers_needed_752x340.jpg

